DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES

OCTOBER 25, 2021

CHRIS ROSS ABSENT

Motion to approve minutes from 9/27/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Don Parker, vote 2/0.

Dalton's Spraying: Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, states he received a letter from Dalton's Spraying requesting commitment from the county to use them for our spraying needs in 2022. A motion is made by Kevin Nigh to use Dalton's Spraying for 2022 at the pricing of 2020, 2nd Don Parker, vote 2/0.

Zobel Rosenfeld Ditch: Taylor reports Duke Energy has contacted the county regarding drainage from a substation in the area that they plan to make improvements to. Kevin Nigh states he has received an email as well about it but doesn't know how big of area they are looking at expanding to. There are already drainage issues in the area. Don Parker and Kevin Nigh state the county would be willing to work with them, but they are going to need more information about the specifics of the project before further discussion. Taylor will follow up with Duke.

Clendenning Ditch: Taylor spoke with Dave Mohr to keep their drainage company engaged on the ditch reconstruction.

Meiks Addition: Don Parker and Kevin Nigh report the new culvert pipe that was installed under Maple Dr. collapsed. The culvert company came out and looked at it, the company is going to replace it.

Drainage Informational Video: Kyle Barlow states he has a video about drainage issues from solar plants in North Carolina and Virginia. He requests to email it to the drainage board for them to view to create awareness about possible drainage issues resulting from solar plants.

Adjourn.		
DRAINAGE BOARD		SHELBY COUNTY, INDIANA
Don Parker, President	Chris Ross, Vice President	Kevin Nigh, Member